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[your address & email]
[MP name]
House of Commons
London 
SW1A 0AA

[date]

Dear [name],

Following our Haiti Support Group Annual General Meeting held on 20 June 2015 at the Institute of the Americas, University College London, we are writing to express our grave concern with regards to the daily reports we are receiving from our civil society partners alerting us to the possibility of mass deportations of Haitian migrants and expulsions of Dominicans of Haitian descent from the Dominican Republic. These concerns have increased significantly since 17 June when the deadline expired for all Haitian migrants resident in the country to register with the Dominican authorities. 

Amnesty International has condemned the ‘shocking disregard for international law’ demonstrated by the Dominican government, and has documented a pattern of discrimination and human rights abuses towards Dominicans of Haitian descent, and Haitian migrants, with particular reference to illegal deportations, denial of identity documents, and arbitrary deprivation of nationality. Further, on 24 June the Caribbean Community (CARICOM) issued Statement 354/2015 to Heads of Government, Member States and Associate Members of the Caribbean Community, calling on the Government of the Dominican Republic not to expel tens of thousands of Dominicans of Haitian descent, and strongly reiterating its concerns for the protection of human rights. The statement emphasises that Dominicans of Haitian descent – several thousands of whom were already in possession of a Dominican birth certificate, ID card or even passport - were made stateless following a Dominican Constitutional Court ruling in 2013 and retroactive to 1929, revoking their Dominican birthright nationality. They now face the very real possibility of expulsion to neighbouring Haiti, ‘a country of which they are not citizens and with which many have neither family nor language links’. CARICOM had previously raised this issue during the recent European Union-CARIFORUM High-Level Meeting in Brussels on 11 June 2015 and agreed to establish proposals for appropriate benchmarks and monitoring systems in the Dominican Republic. 

The prospect of a looming humanitarian crisis in the Caribbean, approximately 800 miles from US mainland and close to many countries with important cultural and economic ties to the UK, should be an utmost priority for our MPs at Westminster. We remind you that the Dominican Republic is the most popular tourist destination for British tourists travelling to the region, a number of whom have already contacted us to express their disgust that this egregious abuse of human rights is taking place.

We therefore request that you raise this issue at a matter of urgency and respond to this letter underlining actions taken.
Yours sincerely,
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